R epublic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION IV-A CALABARZON
CITYSCHOOILS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF TAYABAS

02 Apr 2024

e

PARTICIPATION IN THE PHILIPPINE BOOK FESTIVAL 2024

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Heads, Unit/Section
Heads, Public Elementary and Secondary Schools
All Others Concerned

i Attached is Regional Memorandum No. 201 s. 2024 titled Participation
in the Philippine Book Festival on April 25 to 28, 2024 at World Trade Center
Metro Manila, Pasay City.

2, All expenses incurred relative to the participation including travel to the venue
of identified DepEd personnel in this event may be charged against available local
funds, subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

3. The full details of which is hereto attached.

4, Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

CELEDO 5 4
Schogls Division Superintende
Encl: As stated.

References: Regional Memorandum No. 201 s. 2024.
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
under the following subjects:

TEXTBOOKS

CELEBRATIONS AND FESTIVALS
EXHIBITS

LEARNING RESOURCES

CID - participation in the philippine book festival 2024
CIDDOTNJ-000391 / April 2, 2024

Address: Potol, Tayabas City

Telephone Mo.: (042) 785-9615 or (042) 710-0329
Email Address: tayabas.city@deped.gov.ph
Website: https://depedtayabas.ph
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CPIBYT Dhadwy Bepartment of Ehucation

REGION IV-A CALABARZON

18 March 2024
Regional Memorandum
No.201 s.2024

PARTICIPATION IN THE PHILIPPINE BOOK FESTIVAL 2024

To Schools Division Superintendents

1. Relative to Memorandum DM-CT-2024-68, the National Book Development
Board (NBDB), an attached agency of the Department of Education, will conduct
the Philippine Book Festival (PBF) 2024 to gather publishers, creators, and
readers of books and content at World Trade Center Metro Manila, Pasay City on
April 25 to 28, 2024.

9. In view hereof, the Bureau of Learning Resources (BLR) is inviting teachers and
non-teaching personnel, learners, parents, and other DepEd stakeholders to
participate in the said event.

3. In case the Schools Division Office (SDO), or schools decide to organize their
respective delegation to attend the PBF 2024, expenses incurred relative to the
participation of the identified DepEd personnel in this event may be charged
against available local funds, subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and
regulations.

4. Please note that those who shall join the PBF 2024 as part of the delegations of
the ROs, SDOs, and schools must be different from the identified participants of
the National Market Scoping for Supplementary Learning Resources (SLRs) for
School Libraries and Library Hubs, issued as a separate DepEd Memorandum.

5. For more information on the 1st PBF, please email Maria Carolina M. Tapia of
NBDB at bookfest@books.gov.ph. On the other hand, for queries relative to
DepEd-related concerns, kindly coordinate with the Learning Resources
Production Division (attention: Mr. Jejomar Alda) through blr.lrpdiu deped.gov.ph
.copy furnished jejomar.aldau deped.gov.ph)

6. Immediate compliance and widest dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ATTY. ALBERYO T. ESCO E, CESO II

Regional Director \
02/ROC @ d/

Address: Gate 2, Karangalan Village, Cainta, Rizal
Telephone No.: 02-8682-2114
Email Address: regionda@deped.gov.ph

Website: depedcalabarzon.ph Certificate No. PHP GMS
22 93 0085

DefED

MATATAG
e

BAGONG PILIPINAS



